# Villages Bocce Board Meeting For March '25 Board Meeting Minutes

Board Members Present: Ken Colaizzi, Marie Colaizzi, Betty Hall, Tom Hunt, Tricia Hunt, Jana King, Roger King, Liby Nelson, Jeff Rose, Jon Stuart, J-A Whitacre

Absent: Barbara Hall

Call to order: Jana King

With a quorum present, the March meeting was called to order at 1:01PM.

## Officers Reports:

Secretary Jeff Rose:

Feb meeting minutes were discussed and it was moved by Tom Hunt and 2nd by Ken Colaizzi to accept Feb meeting minutes. Minutes approved by show of hands

President Jana King:

Reported that there was only 1 Beanie left out of 25 ordered. Betty Hall moved and Jon Stuart 2nd the purchase of an additional 36 Beanies

We discussed adding T-shirts to our inventory and Tom Hunt will research and advise

Finance Libby Nelson:

Reported that \$756.84 for the new Bocce Balls was taken out of reserves and put into the General Funds

Oct billings for apparel was paid in Feb

A suggestion was made that we provide name badges for members Tom Hunt said he had a guy and would advise

# Vice President Marie Colaizzi:

Reported that the bricks were ready EXCEPT for EVC

Court Mgr Ken Colaizzi:

New balls were received and it appears that we received the wrong colled balls and Ken will check into this

Everyone seemed to love the banners

Clock to be installed on Court 1 trellis will need some sort of backing before it can be installed

#### Membership J-A Whitacre:

Reported that we have 11 new members and we now have a total of 632 members in the club

### IT Director Roger King:

Roger is working on an autofill program for the Round Robin Team Rosters

#### Social Director Barbara Orlando:

Flyers are out for the RR on 3/14 Championship lunch for Spring mixer is 4/23 Flyer is out \$50 cash was given to Libby from the Bocce Brunch and was a very successful event

#### Bash Director Tricia Hunt:

75 people showed up for the 1st Bash Sign up were based on the honor system and most people issues so it was suggested that we go back to the 'sign up' version on a white board

Pot of Gold may have to be moved to Mar 21 due to weather concerns

#### Your Courts Director Jon Stuart:

Social Groups like Italian Club, Pickleball Club etc have expressed interest in using courts for their events..... Was suggested to focus on Tues for these

# Publicity Director Betty Hall:

6 new articles are on line and 4 will drop off as Round Robins begin to advertise

## **Tournament Director Tom Hunt:**

34 new players are participating in the Spring Mixer

All the teams have 8 members except 1

New rules submitted to board for approval It was moved by Jeff Rose and 2nd by Betty Hall and was passed by a show of hands

Round Robin Flyer will be in the paper and ALL new comers are being encouraged to sign up

Meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM